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Hello Fulbeck Residents!  
 
How lovely it’s been to be able to enjoy the simple pleasures in life out & about with friends again, 
visiting family & seeing the children coming back to our park, playing sports etc. Great too to see our 
local hostelries re-open fully, thank you to all the hardworking staff for helping us stay safe with  
continued precautions. Many small local businesses have struggled this last year, if you can support 
them in anyway please do.  
 
We had hoped to bring details of a “ Best Kept Village Competition” being run by SKDC, but sadly 
no flyer was available by the time we went to print. However we have gleaned that random           
inspections will take place during June & July and more details will be available on FB shortly.     
Apparently Caythorpe came second last year & won a £300 cash prize, so there’s a challenge for 
Fulbeck to rise to  ( especially with the recent dreadful weather!)  
  
Sadly as you will see we have had to reduce our colour illustrations due to reduced income from  
adverts over the last year. We are hoping some of our old clients return as they are able and we are 
always happy to chat to new businesses about our reasonable rates & terms. Thank you to our   
current advertisers, your custom and prompt payment is much appreciated.  
 
We’re always happy to highlight any current or new business in the village on our small business 
promotion page please contact me for any queries. 
 

Finally  as we move forward with cautious optimism, stay safe with basic sensible precautions as  
always and let’s have a great summer together however we do it.  Take care all.  
Gill 
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NATURE NOTES  

So where did Spring go? Here we are at the end of May with midsummer day only 3 weeks away and the temperature is more 

like in late April. A long dry period and now almost daily heavy showers (although not always as forecast) is as confusing to us 

as it is to nature.  

Everything was slow to happen in “Spring” with Swallows and Martins only arriving in small numbers and widely scattered, The 

Swifts seem to be more abundant around the village than the Swallows and now suddenly everything is happening. Down every 

hedgerow there is a singing Common Whitethroat every two hundred metres or so with nearly as good a number of 

Yellowhammer. From nearly everywhere Chiffchaff, Willow Warbler and Blackcap can be heard and House Sparrows have 

been seen collecting nesting material, although later than usual. I haven’t yet heard a Cuckoo although several have been 

heard around in this part of Lincolnshire. The Great Spotted Woodpecker has been heard drumming earlier in the spinney along 

Bulby Lane and two pairs of Wheatear have been seen on the old walls along the Viking way, with Skylarks finally filling the 

extensive Lincolnshire skies with their song on a rising flight. Linnets are often been seen along the hedgerows lining the 

heathland hedges. 

Insect Life has, as expected, been slow to emerge and is still not as abundant as we may wish. There have been warm sunny 

days when the verges and gardens have seen a reasonable number of Butterflies – Red Admiral, Peacock, Small Tortoiseshell, 

Orange Tip, Brimstone and Small White have made fleeting appearances. The enigmatic Beefly was often seen early on and 

Queen Bumblebees are still seen searching the grassy verges for suitable nest sites. Solitary Bees have been very active on 

older stone walls constantly coming and going stocking up their nest holes with food supplies for their larvae before blocking the 

entrance with mud.  The slower emergence of flying insects will have been the main reason for the late appearance of 

Swallows and Martins. 

Plant life has followed a similar pattern and looked pretty dormant for a while but now with slightly warmer conditions and plenty 

of sun/rain everything is bursting forth. The wildflower plot in the Churchyard is showing great promise with a much greater 

number of Cowslip and    Primrose than last year and with the promise of so much to come from Oxeye Daisy, Corn Cockle, 

Red Campion, Nettle-leaved Bellflower and Comphrey beginning to show well. We are just seeing the first Speedwell flowering 

in the verges to replace the delightful little Ground Ivy   flowers, and Greater Celandine is now gracing grassy banks. 

All in all a confusing picture but it looks like we are in for an interesting and fruitful Summer.  

      

     CUCKOO                    WHEATEAR            SPEEDWELL      

                                     

           

           

           

           

           

           

                            

            

            

            

       

 

 

    GREATER CELANDINE          BRIMSTONE        PEACOCK 
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Not From the Rectory: A Month in which the Rector ‘bounces back’ 

Heritage Railways appear to be benefitting from a government ‘Bounce Back’ scheme and we duly bought our ‘Bounce 

Back’ ticket entitling us to a whole compartment on the 11.15am departure one day in April from Wirksworth to Duffield on 

the        Ecclesbourne Valley Railway. In truth this was trip down memory lane for often of a Saturday I would take mother 

out for a ride in the car and we covered this area of Derbyshire extensively, perhaps enjoying a picnic in the car park at Al-

port Heights looking over Wirksworth and then dropping down to the town to see the progress on bringing the railway back 

to life before eventually travelling on the line including most memorably a ride one year on the Santa Special 

The line south would have joined the Midland main line at Duffield but the intention was to take the route north beyond 

Wirksworth and join the main line north of Rowsley thus by-passing a stretch of line owned by a rival company between 

Ambergate and Rowsley. As soon as the Midland Railway was able to, it took over the line from Ambergate and so Wirks-

worth became and remained a short branch line mainly for freight from the lead mines and limestone quarries; for milk from 

farms along the route and for a small but regular group of commuters 

The last freight train in 1989 but the lines remained and the Ecclesbourne Valley Railway was formed to bring life back and 

today our handsome crimson red carriages were hauled by ‘Eric’– A Class 14 diesel hydraulic locomotive built in 1965 at 

Swindon D9537 for shunting duties, latterly working for British Steel before retiring to the East Lancashire Railway but on 

loan to the EVR: 

 We can see in the pictures we took first the beautiful Britsh Railways crest on the carriage side displaying a demi-lion ram-

pant (the British lion) holding between the paws a silver locomotive wheel. The lion is issuant from a heraldic crown of gold 

on which are arranged the rose (for England), the thistle (for Scotland), the leek (for Wales) and the oak leaf (for all Great 

Britain) – and secondly a prospective purchaser of the 1967 beige Morris Minor parked at the station!         

It is but a short journey to the National Trust property of Hardwick Hall where you can see the rector doing that which the 

bishops have instructed – taking some time to rest! We often combine this with a visit to the family grave taking flowers to 

replace the Christmas wreath 

This letter will be coming out when the church calendar has moved forward into the Trinity season about which John Meade 

Faulkner [1858-1932] memorably wrote: 

We have done with dogma and divinity, 

Easter and Whitsun past, 

The long, long Sundays after Trinity 

Are with us at last; 

The passionless Sundays after Trinity, 

Neither feast-day nor fast! 

With every good wish Stuart Hadley [Rector] 
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      Church News 

Services for   

St Nicholas Church Fulbeck  

June/July 2021  

part of the  

South Cliff Village Group  

 

May They Rest in Peace 
 

28
th
 April 2021: Joyce Levesley -Caythorpe 

 
 4

th
 May 2021 Richard (Dick) Castle -Fulbeck 

 

 

Visit the book swap in the village hall on 17th June, 10-11.30a.m. 

 Find interesting books and jigsaws and meet friends.  

Donations in aid of Marie Curie Rapid Response team welcome. 
 

See you soon! Jenny Cottingham & Carol Aram  

Fulbeck Church has the following services arranged for June and July: 
 

Sunday, 20th June 
Sunday, 18th July 

 
Both are services of Holy Communion and start at 10.30am                                                   

The Church is open each Wednesday between 10.00am and 4.00pm  
for individual private prayer. 

 
We are waiting for further guidance from the Church of England about arrangements for services 
and church opening after 17th May.  
In the meantime we are continuing with our present arrangements about booking places for services 
(with the PCC Secretary, Iris Morison by email at irismorison@live.co.uk), spacing and the wearing 
of face coverings, and only opening on one day each week.  
 
 However we are now allowed to have nominated "live" singers for hymns although the congregation 
as a whole still cannot join in the singing.  As soon as we know of any changes to the regulations we 
will put details on the church noticeboards and the village Facebook.

mailto:irismorison@live.co.uk
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Views expressed in this Newsletter are those of the individual contributors and are not the responsibility 
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SUSANNE’S  

CLEANING SERVICES  
Do you require help in the home? 

Cleaning, Housekeeping 
Spring Cleaning, Ironing 

Anything considered 

Tel ; 01400 272777  

or  07570 583635 
 

       DON’T MISS THE NEWS ! 

Order your daily papers, magazines etc 

           For home delivery from  

          Mrs R Sandy  6A,  

         CHURCH LANE  

             CAYTHORPE  

               01400-273567 

   

       The Tack Room                                 
   Fulbeck Manor Stables  

         Call in for great coffee, a relaxed lunch   

   or tasty homemade cakes                                                               

10-4pm Thursday to Sunday.  

Open Bank Holiday Mondays 

We use fresh local produce which you can also buy to take 

home 

Honey-chutney-jam-cake- 

salad dressing-rapeseed oil –scones– ice cream  
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Report for Newsletter on Annual Parish Meeting and Parish Council meeting by Zoom  

 Tuesday, 4th May 2021  

Reports by Iris Morison 

 

Annual Parish Meeting 

 

Chairman’s Report 2020/2021 by Simon Caunt. 

Chairman thanked villagers for their support during the Covid pandemic, especially Paul, Rick and Tina, and everyone else 

who stepped up to meet the challenge. 

Our Parish Clerk is producing a new Website for the village and her email address is clerkffpc@gmail.com                         

All events were cancelled for the year apart from Remembrance Day when two minutes silence was held at the war 

memorial. Thanks to Josephine Marriott for arranging the poppies. Also, thanks to the Village Hall committee for the 

Christmas decorations. The village has pulled together re. the Gypsy site and thanks to Sue Tyler for her efforts.  

The precept has been increased by 18% to cover contributions to the costs of resurfacing village car park, repairs to 

church/village clock, painting the bus shelter and a new notice board, plus an increase in clerk’s hours to cover all extra 

matters. The chairman also thanked the Parish Councillors, District Councillor and the County Councillor. 

 

2. P.C.C. Report by Julian Fane. 

There has been no heating and no services until the first service in March by which time the heating and the clock were 

fixed.  Churchwardens, Tony Kingston and Geoff Cottingham, do a huge amount of work behind the scenes.  The church is 

open on a Wednesday for private prayer.  It has been a very quiet year. 

 

3. Village Hall Report by Peter Hughes 

Due to the pandemic the village hall has been closed and therefore received no income, but government grants have 

helped the situation.  The V.H. has contributed to the village car park, church/village clock, and given the Hall a refreshing 

coat of paint.  Two new seats have been placed at the rear of the sports field to enjoy the view.  A further dog poo bin has 

been ordered for the eastern boundary.  The Sports Club has carried out intensive maintenance work on the sports field.  

The Hall will re-open on the 6th May as a Polling Station. Tai Chi classes will restart on the 19th May and car boot sales may 

resume in July. 

 

4. Charities Report by Peter Hughes 

Relief in Need. Income £1,801.  Balance £5,794.96. Eight cash gifts have been made. 

Relief in Sickness Fund.  Income £71.63.  Balance £1,085.15.  No grants made.  

 

APM concluded 7.50 p.m.  

 

(Notes Cont  overtleaf)  
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Parish Council Meeting ( following Annual Parish Meeting) 

 

1. Highway matters.  The entrance to Wards has been patched.   South Heath Lane potholes have been reported. 

2. Correspondence.   

2.1. Play Park Gyrospiral. The parts are on order (from France) and hopefully this piece of equipment will be in place by 

the end of the month.  Any new equipment on the playing field needs to be discussed with the Village Hall & Playing Field 

committee and the Sports Club. 

2.2. Poo Bins & Village Sign.  A request has been made for more poo bins in the village.  D.C. Penny Milnes stated that 

SKDC have placed labels on their litter bins stating they can be used for dog waste.  She said that NKDC provide dog poo 

bins and she will make enquiries with SKDC. Also, it was mentioned that the village sign needs repainting.  These items are 

to be placed on the Agenda for the next meeting, 

2.3. Seat on the Village Hall Green. Request for permission to place a seat on the village hall green.  This was approved. 

(Anyone who has walked up the hill from Caythorpe knows that a rest at the top is needed!)  

2.4. Village Housing & Employment Survey by Alix Fane. PC has been provided with the results & it was asked to make 

these available. The newsletter would need a link to the susrvey results. (Some residents have stated that they thought the 

survey was commissioned by the PC was NOT the case & the PC was unaware of it.  . 

3. Signage – Ongoing.   CC Alex Maughan had a meeting arranged with SKDC to discuss. No further information has been 

received. 

4. Planning application S19/2128 -Change of use of land for the siting of 2 caravans on land off Bulby Lane. The 

Applicants have now lodged another Appeal (March 2021). They have been told to remove the hardstanding and return to 

ridge and furrow the two pitches which are now redundant but to date (4th May) they are still there.  No Hearing date has 

been fixed.  

5. Bus Shelter. Painting of the bus shelter has been carried out and it looks very smart.   

6. Missing Bollards on Brant Road.  On-going. 

7. Tree Preservation Orders.  The Parish Council has received a response from the Householder Team Planning Office 

and is looking further into trees with “amenity value” outside the conservation area. 

8. D.C. Report. DC Penny Milne stated the Gypsy site on Bulby Lane has no date fixed for the 2nd Appeal.  It is in the hands 

of the Planning Inspector and he will make the decision. 

9 C.C. Report.  CC Alex Maughan advised County Council Elections are to be held on Thursday, 6th May in the Village Hall.  

(Alex was re-elected as County Councillor).   

10. Litter on Brant Road.  Cllr. Jane Hodcroft reported she had removed a black sack of rubbish and found an address.  

Reported to SKDC and since then the litter problem has improved.  (Several villagers have been seen litter picking on Brant 

Road and also thanks to Constance for her help in clearing litter). 

11. New Parish Council Notice Board (included in precept) to be ordered.   

12. Next Parish Council Meeting to be held on Monday, 12th July 2021 at 7.30 p.m. in Fulbeck Village Hall.         

                             _________________________________________ 

Playing Field Seat 

Thanks to Steve from Caythorpe for painting the “Farmer” seat on the playing field.  It looks like new and much improved. 

Steve says he enjoys walking around the area and sitting on the seat.   

Amazingly, he also picks up piles of dog poo in an effort to keep our sports field looking attractive for everyone to enjoy.  

This is very much appreciated Steve and very many thanks for all your efforts. 

More Anti-Social Behaviour 

The newly painted bus shelter has been damaged by muddy footprints around the walls.  This is very disappointing. The 

walls have been scrubbed and hopefully this will not occur again.  Please report any incidents to the Parish Council or    

Village Hall committee. 
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CAYTHORPE SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB (CSMBC) 
 

New Members welcome!!!!! 
As we head down the road out of lockdown CSMBC is hoping to resume bowling 

 (exact date to be confirmed). 
We are a friendly group who meet in the Caythorpe Village Hall on Tuesday afternoons  from  2-4pm,  

enjoy a friendly game of bowls, a good natter and a cup of tea. 
 No previous experience is required, and beginners are very welcome. 

 
Post Covid-19 we are aiming to restart our afternoon sessions as soon as regulations permit  

but we will be holding our  
Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 1st June 3pm in the village hall garden (if wet socially distanced inside).                                                        

 
 If you would like to come and join us to see who we are and what we do with a view to joining us once we formally resume 

club sessions you would be very, very welcome!!!!  
 

For any further information please contact Bob Sampson on 01400 273873 

 

 

 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR ALEXANDER MAUGHAN 
 

I am both honoured and excited to be re-elected your County Councillor for Hough division with an increased majority and 
vote share. Thank you to everyone who voted in the local elections.  
  
The Hough electoral division achieved the highest turnout in the whole of Lincolnshire – at 44.3% - which I firmly believe is 
testament to our collective hard work as a community to engage residents in local decision making. 
 
County-wide the election result was also decisive, with the Conservatives returning 54 out of 70 Councillors across  
Lincolnshire. Our priorities will be keeping council tax low, providing good quality services, and supporting an ambitious 
building and development programme of roads, schools and broadband. We will also be targeting more support to tackle 
potholes and fly-tipping and continue to provide high quality services for our most vulnerable residents of all ages. 
 
Locally my priority continues to be championing our villages, supporting our residents and ensuring we get our fair share of 
council budgets. We have achieved a number of local improvements in recent years but there is always more to do. Any 
suggestions you have are gratefully received. I am always available to assist with your individual queries or concerns too - 
contact details below.  
 
Best wishes, Alexander Maughan—Lincolnshire County Councillor for Hough Division 
 
Email; cllra.maughan@lincolnshire.gov.uk   Mob: 07707 060 022  Website; www.hough.yourcllr.com  Twitter: @CllrAPMaughan 
 
 

mailto:cllra.maughan@lincolnshire.gov.uk
http://www.hough.yourcllr.com/
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Fulbeck Cricket Club 

We have started our season off strongly on the Lincoln and District Premier Division with 2 wins out of 2 

beating both Sleaford and Nocton, during this time we have also seen the sports club reopen and it was great 

to see so many familiar faces. 

We would also like to thank our numerous sponsors this year, including; Ashers Swimpool Centre Ltd, AA 

and JA Grocock, RWI Instillations and Mount and Minster Properties. 

 For more information, including results and fixtures visit: https://fulbeck.play-cricket.com/ or follow us on 

Facebook (Fulbeck Sports Club), Twitter (@FulbeckCC) or Instagram (Fulbeck Cricket Club) 

 

https://fulbeck.play-cricket.com/
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To the  Newsletter team.  

In case you were wondering about the presence of the Bomb Disposal Squad in sleepy Fulbeck recently, 

read on!  GT 

 

Dear Gill , 

 

Thought you might like this update for the newsletter 

Whilst dismantling our shed last week we uncovered a ww2 bomb underneath the shed base. We had to call the police who 

came out to investigate and they called out the bomb squad. Luckily we didn't have to evacuate as they thought it was a 

practice round, but they took it away due to contamination. A rather exciting evening but made us quite nervous about what 

else we might find lurking in the depths!  

Saffron Gee  

 

 

We have also had a few messages / letters about an on going problem so though I’d amalgamate them here as a one off ! 

GT  

 

“I am writing to raise concern about persistent dog mess by regular dog walkers around the village especially in Bulby Lane.  

I have had to pick up mess from the front drive of Heywood House several times. There is also a larger poo frequently being 

left outside the bungalow on Bulby Lane.”  

 

“There seems to be a dog (and its owner) that continues to poop along Bulby lane, right outside number 12 on the corner  

entrance to the small car park. It has been doing it for months so is a regular route for the owner. We have lots of children in 

this area and would really appreciate a plea for people to keep their dog on a lead (I know some people who walk their dog 

off the lead and ahead of their dog so they "can't" see it poop) and to please please please clean up their mess.  

If a photo to drive this message home on there is necessary I'm sure we can provide one. Frankly it's becoming a  rather  

disgusting habit and very disappointing it keeps on happening.”  

“ If you’re going to use a doggy bag to collect an abandoned deposit thank you but PLEASE take it with you to a suitable bin, 
leaving it where it was  (or worse hanging it on a nearby branch !?!) is hardly likely to remind the owner to collect it. “  
 
 
This subject has been repeatedly discussed on  the Village FB page so this was just to highlight the problem for those who 
don’t use it. Thanks all for your contributions we will not be discussing this further!  GT  
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Our Advertising rates for 2021 are as follows please contact  

Editor Gill Thornton to discuss your requirements.  

fulbecknews@gmail.com or 07532-339-327 

 

Size on Page        Yearly Advert (6)                     Single Advert  

1/8                            £25         £10 

1/4 P or L                  £50                                          £15   

1/2                            £100                                        £25  

Our newsletter is printed on A4 paper  
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SMALL BUSINESS PROMOTION  

 

This spring, Manor Stables Craft Centre sees some changes.  

 Vicky Wilkinson Glass has moved to a brand new bigger shop and workshop space 

Vicky specialises in kiln fused glass pieces with an ethereal feel and has taught as a specialist glass tutor at colleges, schools, and in 

her studio for many years. 

Vicky’s bigger glass studio and shop will enable her to get back to sharing her knowledge and love for glass by hosting kiln formed 

glass workshops for people of all levels of experience, perfect for complete beginners! Visitors can explore the magic of creating a 

range of their own glass pieces. Projects include light catchers, bowls, coasters and lanterns - with options for three-hour tast-

er sessions or weekly courses. 

Classes are £50 for a half day and £80 for a full day, you will leave having made a beautiful piece of work and a real sense of achieve-

ment. 

In addition to her classes Vicky can be seen making her collections of statement jewellery, light sculptures, lamp shades, platters and 

some new work for this summer, all sold in her shop. Get inspired and add a little light to your space with unique light shades, or to your 

outfit with handmade glass jewels that capture intersections of colours with subtle highlights and shadows between the layers. Lots of 

great gift ideas too. 

New to the centre is local craft jeweller and pearl specialist Elizabeth Hunt.  Elizabeth has over 30 years’ experience In the jewellery 

trade both in the U.K. and when she worked in Hong Kong and Bangkok. She has regularly featured on   Jewellery Maker Tv and loves 

the fun people gain from learning how to create their own jewellery. 

As well as a stunning selection of pearl and gem necklaces and earrings she also designs and makes silver jewellery at the workshops 

utilising a superior silver called Argenteum and will be running make your own silver wedding ring classes along with other items of sil-

ver jewellery to compliment the pearl stringing  

 If you would like to unleash your inner Jeweller come and join Elizabeth for either pearl stringing classes or beginners  silver jewellery 

classes. Classes start at £75 per half day and you will leave with new skill and a beautiful piece of jewellery and a sense of          

achievement.  

Come and meet Vicky and Elizabeth and find out more at Manor Stables Craft Centre, Lincoln Road, Fulbeck. 

Thur- Sun 10:30-4:00.          
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